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With approximately 700 Comrades and 150 

Ladies Auxiliary members, the Springfield 
VFW Post 7327 stands out for the depth of its 
commitment to our community. Often called 
‘‘The Friendliest VFW Post in Virginia,’’ Post 
7327 has one of the most aggressive ADOPT- 
A-UNIT programs in the entire VFW organiza-
tion to support our service members stationed 
overseas. VFW Post 7327 visits the VA hos-
pital at least quarterly; bringing along goodie 
bags for our Wounded Warriors. Each Thanks-
giving and Christmas, VFW Post 7327 adopts 
military families in need through the USO and 
provides them with meal baskets for each holi-
day, gifts for children, commissary cards for 
the parents, and a Christmas party where the 
children can meet Santa and receive a gift- 
filled stocking. The Ladies Auxiliary members 
collect, sort, and distribute more than 2,000 
pieces of clothing each month to various chari-
table organizations. VFW Post 7327 is a 
strong supporter of local youth organizations 
including the Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts, and Lit-
tle League Baseball that contribute greatly to 
the education and well-being of our children. 

Each year, VFW Post 7327 bestows awards 
to local students who have submitted out-
standing essays on a theme and to local citi-
zens in recognition of their extraordinary ac-
tions and dedication. I am honored to enter 
the names of the following 2014 honorees into 
the CONGRESSIONAL RECORD: 

Voice of Democracy: 

Winner: Sebrina Hess. 

2nd Place: Tirzah Sheppard. 

3rd Place: Nicia Grier-Spratley. 

Patriot’s Pen: 

Winner: Aubrey Taradash. 

2nd Place: Madelynn Cerami. 

3rd Place: Skyler Foley. 

Fire Fighter of the Year: Anthony Shaffer. 

EMS of the Year: Sean Wetjen. 

Police Officer of the Year: PFC James L. 
Thur. 

Teachers of the Year: Aaron Tagert, 
Silverbrook Elementary; Jennie Lindner, South 
County High School. 

I would also like to recognize the following 
sponsors of the VFW’s Recycled Rides Pro-
gram that provided an automobile to a needy 
soldier at Fort Belvoir: Progressive Insurance, 
Enterprise Car Rental, Refinish Solutions, Tan 
Auto Body, LKO Northern Virginia, and Jerry’s 
Collision Repair. 

Finally, I wish to thank the following spon-
sors of the 2013 VFW Thanksgiving/Christmas 
Program which provided food and gifts to 14 
needy military families at Fort Belvoir. The 
sponsors of this program were Hilltop Golf 
Club, Olympians Family Restaurant, Safford 
Dodge of Springfield, Frizzles Salon and Spa, 
Residence Inn Marriott of Springfield, Northern 
Virginia Surgical Center, Greater Springfield 
Chamber of Commerce, Women’s Club of 
Springfield, Springfield Optimist Club. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask that my colleagues join 
me in congratulating the 2014 Awardees and 
in thanking the members, Ladies Auxiliary, 
program sponsors, and supporters of VFW 
Post 7327 for their continued service to our 
country and our community. 

CONGENITAL HEART DEFECT 
AWARENESS WEEK 

HON. BILLY LONG 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, February 11, 2014 

Mr. LONG. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to rec-
ognize Congenital Heart Defect Awareness 
Week, which is February 7–14, 2014. 

Congenital Heart Defects affect nearly two 
million Americans and are considered one of 
the most common birth defects within the 
United States. Each year approximately forty 
thousand babies are born in the United States 
with Congenital Heart Defects, while many re-
main undiagnosed for months or even years 
after birth. This dangerous condition can 
cause sudden cardiac death if left 
undiagnosed, which is especially harmful in 
young adolescent athletes who unknowingly 
suffer from this defect. 

This week not only serves to raise aware-
ness of Congenital Heart Defects to increase 
screenings and funding for research, it serves 
as a dedication to the millions of Americans 
diagnosed with Congenital Heart Defects, the 
challenges their families face, and for the fam-
ilies of those who have sadly lost loved ones 
to this condition. 

f 

HONORING GEORGETOWN UNIVER-
SITY’S 225TH ANNIVERSARY 

HON. HENRY CUELLAR 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, February 11, 2014 

Mr. CUELLAR. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor Georgetown’s 225th anniversary. 
Founded in 1789 by Bishop John Carroll of 
Maryland, Georgetown stands as the oldest 
Jesuit and Catholic University in the United 
States. For over 225 years Georgetown has 
educated young scholars of all ages and back-
grounds, equipping them with the knowledge 
and skills to make a difference in the world. 
What began as a two story old brick building 
has now become one of the finest universities 
in the country and I celebrate the University’s 
founding. 

Bishop Carroll, in his ‘‘Proposals for Estab-
lishing an Academy at George-Town, 
Potowmack River, Maryland,’’ envisioned an 
institution which gave ‘‘undivided attention 
. . . to the cultivation of virtue, and literary im-
provement.’’ On January 23rd, 1789 he re-
ceived the first deed for the land that became 
the campus of Georgetown University. Then in 
1815 President James Madison signed an Act 
of Congress granting a federal charter to ‘‘The 
College of Georgetown in the District of Co-
lumbia.’’ Only the U.S. Military Academy had 
received a federal charter prior to George-
town. In 1850 the first Catholic Medical School 
was established and 20 years later Father 
Patrick Healy, who was born a slave, became 
the first African American president of a major 
American university. Much later in 1919 the 
university added the Walsh School of Foreign 
Service, of which I am a proud alumnus. 

For over two centuries Georgetown has 
grown and evolved along with the Nation; 
today, it is home to students from all fifty 
states, the District of Columbia, Puerto Rico, 

Guam, the Virgin Islands and the Northern 
Marianas as well as from 141 countries 
around the globe. At the university’s Centen-
nial Anniversary a speaker noted, ‘‘It has 
taken a century to develop our country into a 
mighty nation and a united people. The same 
century has developed the college founded by 
John Carroll into a great and prosperous uni-
versity, fully competent to hold her place 
among the universities of the world.’’ This 
statement still holds true today and George-
town stands as one of the most highly ranked 
educational institutions in the world. 

In recent years, research at Georgetown 
has led to important breakthroughs such as 
the development of a vaccine against the 
human papillomavirus, and efforts are being 
made to improve the Nation’s capacity to iden-
tify and track the outbreak of diseases. The 
campus has been home to renowned faculty 
including the late U.N. Ambassador Jeanne 
Kirkpatrick and the late Carroll Quigley whom, 
Georgetown alum Bill Clinton quoted in his 
first inaugural address. 

Today, fifteen Members of the House of 
Representatives hold Georgetown degrees in-
cluding our colleague the Honorable JOHN 
DINGELL, who holds two Georgetown degrees 
and is the longest serving Member of Con-
gress in the Nation’s history. It is a distinct 
privilege to serve in this body with esteemed 
colleagues who also studied at Georgetown. 

Mr. Speaker, I know they, in particular, 
share my pride in recognizing the 225th anni-
versary of the university’s founding and look 
forward to a bright future for our alma mater. 

f 

THANK YOU, LORA HOBBS 

HON. JOE WILSON 
OF SOUTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, February 11, 2014 

Mr. WILSON of South Carolina. Mr. Speak-
er, today, I am very grateful for the opportunity 
to recognize Lora Hobbs, a committed staff 
member for the Second Congressional District 
of South Carolina. After serving the great state 
of South Carolina for more than two and a half 
years, Lora is leaving the office to join the of-
fice of Congressman BRADLEY BRYNEE of Ala-
bama’s First Congressional District as a legis-
lative assistant. 

Lora, is a native of Laurens, South Carolina, 
and joined the office in August of 2011 as a 
staff assistant after recently graduating from 
the University of South Carolina. Her tremen-
dous leadership skills allowed her to transition 
quickly and become the legislative cor-
respondent. 

It is with sincere gratitude that I would like 
to thank Lora for her dedicated staff work. I 
have no doubt that the people of lower Ala-
bama will benefit significantly from her exper-
tise. I wish Lora all the best in future endeav-
ors and look forward to hearing of her contin-
ued success. 

In conclusion, God Bless our Troops and we 
will never forget September 11th in the Global 
War on Terrorism. 
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